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From: Priester, Nicole

Sent: Friday, May 22, 2015 2:08 PM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: FW: Thank you for Yesterday's (May 21, 2015) Ceremony with Governor Haley

Attachments: Jeannie Thanking Governor Haley.jpg; Firehouse Family wth Governor Haley.jpg

FYI. They wanted you to see the attached pictures.  

 

From: divita [mailto:divita@firehousesubs.com]  
Sent: Friday, May 22, 2015 12:58 PM 
To: Priester, Nicole 

Cc: Thomas, Katherine; Susan Shirley; achpippin@gov.sc.gov; Symmes, Brian; Horry, Shearon 
Subject: Thank you for Yesterday's (May 21, 2015) Ceremony with Governor Haley 

 

Dear Nicole; 

 
Please accept our most sincere "Thank You" for your able and kind assistance with yesterday's 

Carbon Monoxide Safety Ceremony.  Everyone on the Governor's Staff was amazingly helpful and 

attentive. 
 

I've attached a two photos from yesterday that especially touched out hearts.  Please share them as 

you see fit.  If appropriate, I expecially would like for The Governor to see the one titled 

"Jeannie Thanking Governor Haley" -- it vividly captures the tender look on a mother's face, as she 

looks into the eyes of another, and graciously thanks her. 
 

The Ceremony was, at once, poignant and wonderful.  It provided much comfort to The Williams 

Family and was a powerful call to action for all of us . . . . It was a day, I'm certain, no one in 

attendance will ever forget. 
 

Kindly express our deepest gratitude to your colleagues, to Chief of Staff James Burns, and, of 

course, to Governor Haley  -- she was truly magnificent. 
 

--  

Charles and Judy Divita, Owners 

Divita Concepts Group, LLC 

dba Firehouse Subs of Irmo, Lexington, USC-Columbia, 

Harbison, Lexington Medical Center, and Forest Acres 

803-528-5633 (Charles) 

803-361-1120 (Judy) 


